## **Educational Services**

**Head Teacher: Oonagh Browne** 

Queen Margaret Academy Dalmellington Road, AYR KA7 3TL

Tel: (01292) 612020

Email: QMA.Mail@south-ayrshire.gov.uk

Our Ref: OB/JP Your Ref:

Date: 28 March 2024



## Dear Parent/Carer

I want to express my gratitude for all your support this term. It has been a term filled with numerous successes and hard work to celebrate, and I am sincerely thankful for your ongoing support.

I would also like to extend my thanks to all the staff in our school community who work tirelessly to support our young people. It is truly a collective effort that makes a positive impact on our students' lives.

I want to remind you that young people will be returning to school on Monday, 15th April 2024, at 08:45am. Please ensure that they continue to come to school in full school uniform. A reminder that our uniform includes black trousers or skirt; white shirt and tie; and black sweater or cardigan. Leggings, hoodies and branded sweaters should not be worn. S6 will be permitted to wear Leavers Hoodies for the final week. If you encounter any issues or need support with the school uniform, please do not hesitate to contact your young person's guidance teacher.

For S4/S5 students, the final day before exam leave will be on Friday, 19th April. It is crucial that young people attend this week to receive the necessary support and preparation for the upcoming SQA Exams. Information regarding S4/5 pupils return to school after Exams will be sent out after the Easter break.

Additionally, the S6 last day celebrations will be held on Thursday, 18<sup>th</sup> April. Details have already been sent out regarding this event.

Please ensure that you have signed up for ParentsPortal <a href="https://parentsportal.scot/home/">https://parentsportal.scot/home/</a> Services available or coming soon are: Absences, Annual Data Check, Attendance, Class Timetable, Notice Board, Permission Slips, Report Cards, Young Persons' Free Bus Travel. You can access information, update details and manage school admin at any time.

I wish you and your family a peaceful Easter and an enjoyable break.

Thank you once again for your continued support.

Yours faithfully

Oonagh Browne Head Teacher

Frome